
 
 

At Greenvale School the welfare and safety of all our students is important to us. We will follow up all issues or concerns as 
per our safeguarding policy 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Friday 1st December 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It has been a very busy term so far and we have lots of lovely exciting things planned for the students 
over the next few weeks. 
 
As you are aware Ofsted visited the school for 2 days last week. We had Senior HMI inspector Phil 
Garnham here with us leading the inspection, he was joined by a second inspector, David Lloyd on Day 
1. They were here to conduct an ungraded inspection to confirm we are still an outstanding school. The 
process is very rigorous and they had a packed timetable across the time they were here. As soon as the 
report is ready to be published I will write to you and let you know. Thank you, as always, for your 
ongoing support. 
 
We are looking forward to our first family swim session at Waters Road hydro pool this Sunday. We will 
be running the session monthly, look out for the next date in January if you are interested in booking in. 
 
Thank you for your views on the playground designs, we have taken these to the whole school 
community, including students, staff and governors, and will update you when we are further along in 
the process. 
 
It was great to see so many of you at the workshop run by the Educational Psychologist linked to 
Greenvale. Based on your feedback, in the new year, we will be running one with the school nurse on 
puberty and one with our Occupational Therapist on sensory differences. 

 
We hope to see as many of you as possible in school at our celebration events over the next few weeks. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Katie Denton 
Headteacher 
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At Greenvale School the welfare and safety of all our students is important to us. We will follow up all issues or concerns as 
per our safeguarding policy 

 
 

 
Dates for your Diary 

 

 

December 

Date/time Event Site 

Wednesday 13th December Christmas lunch &  
Christmas jumper day 

 

Waters Road 

Thursday 14th December  Christmas Disco Mayow Road 
6pm to 8pm 

 

Friday 15th December Christmas lunch &  
Christmas jumper day 

 

Mayow Road 

Friday 15th December Christmas Disco 
 

Waters Road 
6pm to 8pm 

 

Tuesday 19th December Christmas Concert Waters Road (10am – 11am) 
Mayow Road (1.30pm – 2.30pm) 

 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of term 
 

Waters Road & Mayow Road 

 


